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MINUTES

April 6, 2017
9:30 – 1200 
Lanark County Council Chambers
Refreshments and administrative support provided by Family and Children’s Services of Lanark, Leeds-Grenville
The Council provides leadership and coordination to enable optimal development and healthy living for Lanark County children, youth (0 – 18 years of age), and their families. The Council is committed to providing leadership and innovation in the following areas: Service integration, advocacy, planning and evaluation, information sharing, community education and professional development.  

      www.lanarkkids.com    twitter:@lanarkkids   www.facebook.com/lanarkkids 

Welcome:
Present: Tanis Cowan, Margaret van Beers, Karen Lomas, Jane Hess, Jordan Munro, Sarah Bingham, Fraser Scantlebury, Warren McMeekin, Kevin, Clouthier, Jennifer Miller, Sue Cavanagh, Michelle Neville, Carol Anne McNeil, Michel Fournier, Karen Milligan, Jane Torrance, Kara Symbolic, Sue Poldervaart

.
Regrets:  Donna Davidson, Ramsay Hart
Recorder:  Cathy Clarke
Sharing:  
Margaret – Kids Inclusive has new name and new logo.  Hotel Dieux id now part of Kingston Health Science Centre.
Karen – LCFB has hired Tracy Kwissa as the new Community Navigator;          received grant to refurbish garden and 30 gardening plots available near St. Gregory’s in Carleton Place; there will be a workshop at arena in Carleton Place Sat. April 8th; looking for funding for garden near Carambeck and Alternative school; Almonte Youth Centre community garden will open this spring          

Fraser - United Way has a shortfall of $40,000.  Subsequent donation added up to $10, 0000.   Call Fraser re SPARK
Warren- Pizza fundraiser for Lanark Highlands youth centre– hoping to raise $2000.
Kevin – May 1st marks beginning of Children and Mental Health Week – planning a Week of Illumination around Lanark County; 3 day training with Scott Miller very positive; 2 Open Door staff members attended FIT training in Chicago; Jane successful candidate for planning position with reduced hours
Jennifer– pleased that Sue Cavanagh is Board Chair of BBBS; Refurbishment of Jewel’s Store, recently re-opened.
Michelle Neville – CDSBEO has completed their Resiliency surveys and will present to LCPC in May; Schools are able to choose recipient of their event fundraiser and 75% of money raised will go to Mental Health agency of choice across the district, with 25% to Mood Disorder clinics; June 15 will be the CDSBEO Community Partners Day, to be held in Kemptville
Carol Ann  - Tax program underway at Lanark Community Programs;  Stone Cellar fund raiser, as well as Casino night – proceeds will go directly to families.

Tanis – received a Valley Heartlands grant to do business plan for a social enterprise.  Play (The Invisible Boy) put on by Listen Up Lanark members -  all work done by kids will be held at YAK, Perth on April 7.  Different dates for same performance across the County.

Sue Poldervaart – RNJ office has moved to 270 Brockville Street, Smiths Falls


Review of Minutes:  Accepted as presented.  Change of spelling for Haidee’s White’s name.  Jane Hess was not at meeting.
Approval of Agenda:  Accepted as presented.
Business Arising:  
211 – Karen gave presentation on scope of 211.  
· Available in 100% of Ontario.  
· Funding through Ministry of Community and Social Service, and United Way organization.  
· Always working to address accuracy.  
· Six separate calls centres across the province.  
· Persons answering phone are certified by governing body and employees must keep up certification.  
· Advocacy work will be done on behalf of client if needed, and follow up to see if information is successful.  
· Maintaining data is ongoing process.  They try to collect data once and  use many times.
Michel – gave information on taxonomy  and how to access data. 
· Search is performed in several ways.  Organizational name, topic search, and key words.  
· Michel asked each organization to check the info used on 211 to provide the search parameter.  One example used was the word fentanyl – it must be stated several times, and in context of area where info is required.  
· A public portal is available to change or add information.  211 will then email to verify information changed.  
· Members were invited to speak with Michel at the break. 

Michel Fournier’s information:

Michel Fournier, Data Manager

614-683-5400 ex. 5508

Michel.Fournier@cominfo-ottawa.org
Com Info Centre of Ottawa

Call: 2 – 1- 1;  613-761-9077

www.cominfo-ottawa.org
Pupil Accommodation Review – Trustee Donald Cram did not attend.  Jane gave info.  Letter to trustees was sent, and Jane circulated copy of this letter.  Jane has applied to attend Community HUB summit.  Work on this issue of being part of discussions and decision making for the Review should be ongoing, even given the fact that that the next review will be in 4 years.  Jane will invite Sue Edwards and Donnaleen Hawes to attend meeting to discuss issue.

Transit Advisory - Jane is on the advisory committee.  Last month they had a presentation about the services offered by Lanark Transit. They have introduced a new fee for service on sliding scale.  LTA may be willing to expand their service model beyond transportation for health services. The next mtg will have A representative from ROSS has been invited to the next advisory meeting to talk about how their model works.    At the moment all LTA dispatching is being done by hand, but an investment has been made in software for computer based dispatching.  The federal gas tax monies is  in line to be doubled next year, so an expansion of service could be possible.  Members thought the use of 10 passenger van could be the most useful mode of transport at present. Group is Working on survey re. where do you look for info on transportation, and further circulation would be appreciated. This item will be on the May agenda
Vital Signs – A meeting on March 30 took place to determined how vital signs would proceed, to look at the model, and establish a base line for future projects, and begin to build a data base for specific projects in Lanark County. Fraser suggested going ahead with data- even though the new info will be available just after the project is completed, and then upgrade with new information.  Smiths Falls will be included in the Lanark County parameter.  Transit was not included in the 10 indicators mentioned.  Lots of work to be done between now and Oct../17.   Jane stated that information will be able to be used from this study ie. funding applications. Transportation and Mental Health will be added to indicators. Thanks to North Lanark Community Health Centre for their help in this matter.

Pre-Planning

Jane facilitated an activity to help us prepare for next week’s planning day – especially for those who cannot attend.  Members were also encouraged to answer the survey link, noting that all info will help out Palnning Day facilitator, Christine Peringer.
1-2-4 All.  
Jot down thoughts on three questions; talk to one other person about your answers; join another group for further discussion; discuss as the full group
If there was no planning council, what would be missing?

· Inter-services communication; No collaborative planning; Network diminished; No joint professional development: high impact/low effort meetings; Mentoring; Networking; Professional development (which we don’t have a budget for); No collaborative planning; Coordination of activities, grant applications, data, networking; Ease of collaboration; Forming partnerships; Network relation building; Over-arching direction; Advocacy and planning so we can collaborate rather than working in silos; Duplication of work; A table to discuss critical issues facing community; A place to share and discuss ideas and find solutions; Advocacy; No place for consulting and collaborating; No collaboration and new info; Networking; Sharing info; Collective impact; Collective thought; Voice; Networking; A strong sense of community; Decrease of communication; Increase in confusion/duplication; Connection with other disciplines/services; See the big picture – a broader view

What would you need to do immediately to make up for LCPC not existing?  
· A lot of phoning/meetings; Recreate something to make up for this loss; Make more time to do what LCPC did in less time; Recreate opportunity to network; Half of time would be spent to gain info; Multiple smaller meetings to help coordinate services and supports for children, youth and families; Create forum for connecting with broader sectors; Time and energy trying to connect and communicate with partners; Spend more time researching information; Would have to track down current info who is doing what; Find a new way to network; Organize opportunities to network; One-on-one communication
What gaps would emerge over time?  

· Duplication of efforts/silos; Increased silos; Zero shared data; Clients not able to access materials/info gained; Funding opportunities; Knowledge of community; Mentoring of new members; Information; Change; Collective; Less impact; Information that is shared collectively; Ability to respond to broader issues; Missing connections with other programs; Over time we would have less impact to advocate for our communities; Less effectiveness and collaboration; Needed services would not exist since the information to form them would be missing; Information updates; Information gaps by default; Serious dilution of service in key areas; Fragmentation; Communication gaps; silos; Find alternate opportunities for networking

Write it Down Activity
What is the one non-negotiable thing we should consider when making decisions about a future LCPC?

· LCPC is non-negotiable

· We are not finance dependent

· Staff support/leadership

· Broad representation of sectors and service providers across Lanark County

· Staff person to coordinate the group

· Coordinator to support, therefore money

· Lack to money to support coordinator

· Staff in place

· Paid staff

· Council must exist

· Paid staff/coordinator position

· County-wide agenda

· We need a coordinator

· Coordinator
Jane collected all papers to put information together for Christine.
Regional Process – No report

Planners Report – as included in agenda package.  Highlights were the the regional meeting of planners in Kingston and the invitation  from Mills Community Support to work with Bruce Anderson on the topic “Working in the Gap.”

Emerging Issues -   

Court Diversion Program – running out of bed space for indigenous kids.  Some kids being move out of their living area in the North and being placed in Group Homes in Lanark County.  Jane will bring up issue to Community Issues group.
Rob Nash Project – Michelle informed members of musician with positive message to kids.  Hoping to get him to Lanark County for presentation.

Michelle on agenda for next meeting – topic - resiliency.

Key Messages –
· Check your organization/program listing on 211 for complete taxonomy, or contact Michel.Fournier@cominfo-ottawa.org or 613-683-5400 x5508 for assistance

· Don’t forget to register for the planning day next Wednesday:  https://planningforwardlcpc.eventbrite.ca (we need to give numbers to caterer on Monday)
· Please complete the pre-planning day survey, even if you can’t attend the planning day:  https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YFH8PC2
· The Vital Signs report will be great – “Go Team, Go”

· We need to stay on top of the pupil accommodation review, and will invite Susan Edwards and Donaleen Hawes to a future meeting to discuss Lanark County schools and community partnerships

· We have an emerging issue of northern  indigenous kids being placed in area group homes without culturally appropriate support services available – the community issues will consider the issue and report back

Next Meeting – May 4

